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A Message from  
    Commander  
 Suzanne Mora, JN  

 
 
 

This morning as I was driving to work, the sun was 
shining in my eyes and I realized that we now have a 
Spring Sun which means that boating season is fast 
approaching!!  It actually put a smile on my face.     
 

Congratulations to the 2016 - 2017 Officers and 
Committee Chairs/Members.  We have a great year 
ahead and I look forward to working with everyone! 
 
Right after our Change of Watch Meeting, a large 
contingent from GSB headed to Orlando for the 
USPS Annual Meeting and the National Change of 
Watch.  We participated in many of the Seminars and 
Committee meetings.   
 

¶ Great South Bay was recognized as one of the 
10 Top Squadrons in the Boat US 
Distinguished Civic Service Award contest!!  
Congratulations to everyone who helped make it 
possible.  As Iôve said multiple times, it is through 
ALL of our efforts that we are successful!  

¶ The Coast Guard ï Sector 7 ï has regulations 
posted regarding how to apply for a permit to visit 
Cuba.  Iôm sure all of the snowbirders will be 
excited to hear that. 

¶ The 2016 Poster Contest has already kicked off.  
The theme for this year is ñMake it Personal ï Itôs 
your life itôs your lifejacketò.  If you are involved 
with children, please encourage them to submit a 
drawing for this great contest.  I will have forms 
with all of the instructions at each meeting for 
you to attach to the backs of their drawings.  It is 
great to see the creative ideas that the children 
have and how they see boating and on the water 
safety.  Things are very different through a childôs 
eye. 

 

The District 3 Spring Conference is right around the 
corner - 2 weeks to be exact on 12 March at the 
Melville Marriott commencing at 0800!  The 
Conference is a combination of a District meeting and 
the District Change of Watch where we will thank 
District Commander Ann Peltier, SN for a wonderful 
year and welcome in Executive Officer Neil Phillips, 
JN as the new Commander.  
 

Continued on page 7 
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                                                  A Message from the  
           Executive Officer  

                                               Lt/C  Joseph Milano, JN  
 
 
 

Sorry to say this is the last Spray article I write. I hope 
you donôt miss me. I no longer have an officer 
position with the Power Squadron.  Thatôs okayé I 
will always LOVE YOU GUYS. 
 
As you know we had our Change of Watch meeting 
and it turned out very well. We had to change our 
meeting place, but as usual our Commander made it 
work.  
 
Here is whatôs coming up.  District 3 Memorial 
Service will be on Sunday, 3 April. Please make 
every effort to attend. It is important to honor those 
that have passed as well as spending a day in unity 
as a Squadron. P/R/C Angelo Giovanniello, SN is 
planning a dinner after the service. It is always a 
great dinner so please let Angelo know if you would 
like to attend.  
 
Hereôs another good one, Rendezvous East will be 
held in Greenport this year. The dead line to reserve 
a slip is 10 May. If you are interested in attending by 
boat, contact Mitchellôs Marina in Greenport.  
 
One more item. The District 3 Spring Conference and 
Change of Watch will be held at the Melville Marriott 
on Saturday, 12 March. We will be hosting a 
Hospitality Suite immediately following the conference 
in the afternoon and all are welcome to attend. 
  
Well thatôs it guys. As you know, I loved it and YOU 
GUYS TOO. 

  

 
 
 
 

 
    
 
 
 
 
   

A Message from the 
Educational Officer 

Lt/C Richard Fogel, JN 
 

 
 
The Navigation class organized by Oyster Bay Power 
Squadron continues at our facility, the Fitzpatrick Sr. 
Center, 50 Irish Lane, East Islip. Although it is a class 
run by OBPS, all the students are Great South Bay 
Members.  
 
Nine students successfully completed the Weather 
class taught by Past Commander Joe Gagliano, JN.  
Congratulations to Diane Boland, S, Michael Boland, 
AP, Doreen Giuliano, S, Brian and Janice Mangan 
(Neptune members), Frank & Neva Mirando S, 
Jacqueline Valentino (members wife) and 
Administrative Officer Art Wallach, AP.  

 
A Piloting class commenced on 12 January 2016 on 
Tuesday nights at the West Islip home of GSB 
members Lisa Locascio, S and Joe Locascio, S.  
Eleven students are taking the class which is taught 
by Lt. James F. Milton, AP. 

 
Three ABC classes are scheduled for the Spring: 
 

J. Fitzpatrick Senior Center, 50 Irish Lane, East Islip:  
Starting Thursday, 3 March, taught by Lt. James F. 
Milton, AP and assisted by Kathy Reynolds, AP.  This 
is a class arranged by ASEO James M. Milton, JN as 
result of someone asking him for a teenage boating 
class for 10-15 students. 

 
Islip Public Library, 71 Monell Avenue, Islip: 
Starting Saturday, 2 April 2016 from 10AM to 2PM 
and will continue on Saturday,  9 April with the 
optional class on Saturday, 23 April. The class is 
being taught by myself and Maureen Fogel, JN. 

 
J. Fitzpatrick Senior Center, 50 Irish Lane, East Islip:  
Starting Thursday, 14 April, taught by P/D/Lt/C Pete 
Richichi, SN and chaired by Lt. Helen Nolin, S and Lt. 
Joel Nolin, S.  
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    A Message from the  
  Administrative Officer  
 Lt/C Arthur Wallach, AP  

 
 

As this is my last SPRAY article written as the AO, Iôd 
like to thank the Commander for her immeasurable 
support and guidance, my fellow Bridge Officers for 
their assistance, all the chairmen that reported to me 
and performed their jobs superbly, all the volunteers 
who stepped forward when asked, and every single 
member that gave their time and effort for helping 
make my time as AO a terrific experience. I look 
forward to continuing to serve as the XO and wish our 
new AO LT/C John Pergola a terrific year.   
 
I know AO John has a full slate of fun filled events 
planned for us and I donôt want to steal his thunder, 
but here is just a look into the events coming up soon.  
  
Get your calendars and start saving dates.  
 

¶ Executive Meeting - 2 Mar at the East Islip Library 
at 1930. 

All members are welcome to attend. 
 

¶ District 3 Spring Conference  - 11/12 Mar ï Melville 
Marriott  

GSBPS will be hosting a Hospitality Suite. 
 

¶ General Meeting - 18 Mar at the Rusy-Bohm in Islip 
at 2000.  
If you know of a member who hasnôt been to a 
meeting in a while bring them along.  Let them see 
all we have going on. 
 

¶ District 3 Memorial Service ï 3 Apr  
See District 3 website for details. 
 

¶ Executive Meeting- 6 Apr at the East Islip Library at 
1930. 

All members are welcome to attend. 
 

¶ General Meeting - 29 Apr at the Rusy-Bohm in Islip 
at 2000.  

 
 

 
 

Continued page 5 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
             All About  
       Boating Safety  

      Lt. Joseph  Russell , AP 

 
 

In approximately four weeks weôll begin launching our 
boats, but first we need to go through pre-launch 
checklists. If you donôt have one, here is a link to one 
of the many you can find on-line: 
http://www.discoverboating.com/owning/maintenance/
startup.aspx.  The obvious items to check are running 
lights and cooling hoses, bilge pumps and switches. 
You should inspect fuel lines for cracking and 
corrosion, particularly around clamps. Remember, 
too, to inspect through hulls for corrosion and to give 
them a good tug to be sure theyôre solid. Moisture can 
play havoc with your electrical systems; ensure all 
connections are clean and tight. Look for corrosion in 
wiring harnesses and donôt be afraid to pull on 
connectors; if they come apart they were going to fail 
anyway, sometimes with catastrophic results. Indeed, 
according to an article in the October 2015 Boat US 
Seaworthy magazine, between 2009 and 2013, 35% 
of fires on boats with inboards or I/Oôs were caused 
by the 12-volt DC electrical system and 17% by AC 
(dock power). Considering this, check your fire 
extinguishers and their expiration dates. The Coast 
Guard requires recreational boats carry B-Type fire 
extinguishers, designed to put out fires involving 
flammable or combustible liquids. But most onboard 
fires stem from electrical problems, which B Types 
alone wonôt handle. Since small, hand-held 
extinguishers can run dry in less than 10 seconds, 
having only one or two may not be enough. Consider 
carrying more extinguishers than required for your 
size boat, i.e.: for boats less than 26 feet, two B-I 
extinguishers instead of one. Consider upgrading 
your onboard fire-extinguishing equipment. Buy 
approved hand-held extinguishers labeled Type A-B-
C, which can handle fires caused by combustibles 
(A), electrical equipment (B), and combustible and 
flammable liquids (C). Place them at key positions in 
the boat, and, to improve your chances of putting out 
a fire, consider carrying only the larger B-II size 
extinguishers. If you have a fire suppression system 
in your engine compartment, be sure the indicators 
show a proper charge.  
 

Continued page 5 
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Continued from Safety Officer page 4 
 
 

The importance of having the ability to extinguish a 
fire cannot be overstated. One of the most dangerous 
threats youôll ever face is an onboard fire because 
there is little you can do to escape it and help may not 
get there before you have to abandon ship. For a 
refresher on portable fire extinguisher use:  
 

1. PULL... Pull the pin. This will also break the 
tamper seal. 

2. AIM... Aim low, pointing the extinguisher nozzle 
(or its horn or hose) at the base of the fire. 

3. SQUEEZE... Squeeze the handle to release the 
extinguishing agent. 

4. SWEEP... Sweep from side to side at the base of 
the fire until it appears to be out. Watch the area. 
If the fire re-ignites, repeat steps 2 - 4. 

 
To detect a fire early, consider equipping your boat 
with battery-powered smoke alarms. For less than 
$50, Kidde and First Alert make battery powered 
wireless-inter-connectable smoke alarms. Install one 
in the cabin and engine room and one at the helm. If 
one senses smoke, they all go into alarm.  
 
On and off the water, be safe. 

 
 

 
 

 

Continued from the Administrative Officer page 4 
 
 

¶ GSBPSô Spring Brunch ï 1 May at the Snapper Inn 
(11:30am ~ 14:30pm) 

All reservations must be made by 15-Apr 
See the flyer on the website for details and 
instructions. 
 

¶ GSBPSô 75th Anniversary Gala ï 21 May at Captain 
Bills (7:00pm - midnight)  

All reservations must be received by 6 May 
See the flyer on the website for details and 
instructions. 
 
 
 
 
 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To all our March Birthdays! 
 

Anthony Albanese, Bryan Anderson, 

Thomas Calissi, Alexandra DiBiase, 

Michael Dowgiallo, Dorothy Fergus, 

David Fogel, Maureen Fogel, 

Patti Gesele, William Gesele, 

Rita Giorgini, Richard Godas,  

Nicole Kazanecki, Laura Millard, 

Carmyn Molaro, Beverly Ruggiero, 

Roy Shaw, Donald Taylor, 

Roy Shaw, Phyllis Smyle 
 

 

 
 

 

District 3 

From the family of 

John Richard Bradley, Jr. 
 

 

My son said it best: 

 

We want to thank everyone for their love 

and support over the last few days as our 

family deals with my fatherõs passing.  

Your thoughts and words have meant a lot 

to us and Iõm sure they will continue to 

sustain us moving forward as we come to 

terms with his being gone.  Thank you all. 

 

For all the beautiful flowers, plants, Mass 

and Sympathy cards and food that was 

sent, we also thank you. 
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The Ship's Store will be at the next  
 
 

. 
The next Shipôs Store will be at  

Rusy-Bohm on 25 March. 
I will be there at 7:15pm and also at the end of the 

meeting for your shopping convenience. 
Now is the time to order our 

75th Anniversary Burgee and the 
USPS Ensign for the upcoming boating season. 

New items are in stock ï hats, jackets, shirts.  
Squadron jackets are available in 14 colors with 

either a mesh or fleece lining. 
SUPER SALE is still in effect - 20% off 

all vintage merchandise. 
 
 

Please stop by and support the Shipôs Store. 
 

Joni 
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Award-Winning 

Newsletter for 40 Years. 
 

 
 

 
2016 VSC Examiners  

 
 

Supply Officer  
Lt/C Joan Milano, S  

72winner@optonline.net 
631.587.7421 

 

Carolynn Cairo 
Frank DeMayo  
Mike Dowgiallo 
Joe Gagliano  
Angelo Giovanniello 
Luann Kazanecki  
Larry Postel  
Rich Torre 
Scott Krawchuk 
 

631-581-4066    
516-993-5228    
631-921-5270    
631-232-9378    
631-661-5318    
631-581-2290    
631-981-0273    
516-731-6124    
631-697-4277 

happytrails@verizon.net 
fdemayo1@aol.com 
singulpa@aol.com 
zeppo53@optonline.net 
descon@att.com 
lukaz@aol.com 
lawpos@optonline.net 
sawhorse66@verizon.net 
scottkraw1@verizon.net 
 

 

 

 

Great South Bay  

Power  Squadron  

 

 

SPRAY articles are due by 
the 15th of every month. 

Jan/Feb articles are due December 15th 

March articles are due February 15th 

April articles are due March 15th 

May articles are due April 15th 

June articles are due May 15th 

July/August articles are due June 15th 

September articles are due August 15th 

October articles are due September 15th 

November articles are due October 15th 

December articles are due November 15th 
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Many good things have happened during this ñnot 
so terribleò winter. Larry Postel had successful 
surgery on both of his knees, and is healing well.  
Rick Sinacore retired from his business of many 
years ñTransmission Giantò hopefully to spend more 
time enjoying their family, their beautiful boat, and 
those adorable grandchildren.  Although Roe will not 
retire yet, Iôm sure they will squeeze in a lot more 
boat time. Speaking of grandchildren, Nancy & Rich 
Brierwalter are once again Grandparents.  Their 
daughter Kathy & Son-in-law Chris gave birth (3 
weeks early) on January 3rd to Connor Jameson 
Neglia, 6 lbs 5 ounces. Everyone is doing great. The 
Kaplan family (minus Jake whoôs in college) went 
with Hailey and St. Anthonyôs school as chaperones 
for the school trip to Italy. From the pictures that 
they have posted, it looks like it was an awesome 
trip for a bunch of high schoolers (and a few 
parents!)  Helen & Joel Nolin have been spending 
time in their new condo in Orlando, enjoying their 2 
grandsons who live nearby.  A short winter cruise 
was taken by the Murphys, Hoars & Nolins to 
warmer climes. Rich & Maureen Fogel were also 
cruising with Lenny & Terry Jenik, enjoying some 
great weather & relaxing in the sunshine.  LuAnn & 
Gene Kazanecki did a family trip to Hawaii with both 
of their daughters & husbands or significant others. 
Iôm sure many wonderful memories were made on 
that trip.  
 
With all the good memories we made during the 
winter, some sad news accompanies us as well.  
Very sad is the passing of past District Commander 
John Bradley. Our condolences go to his wife Linda, 
and their family. John certainly was a very active 
member in USPS, and Great South Bay will miss his 
presence & guidance. 
 
We have only 4 more weeks or so before the boats 
go back into the water, so stay warm, stay safe, and 
think SPRING! 
 
 
 
 

          Patti Morrissey  

  AppraisinPat@optonline.net  

 

 

 

 

The Rhumbline 
 
Continued from the Commander page 2 
 

The Meeting and Change of Watch will run from 
8:00 AM to approximately 4:00 PM. After the 
Change of Watch the District Squadrons host 
Hospitality Rooms in celebration of the outgoing and 
incoming Bridges.  After the Hospitality Party there 
is the District Change of Watch Dinner Dance.  All 
are welcome to attend the meeting and Dinner 
Dance.  The flyers can be found on our website. 

Great South Bay will once again be hosting a 
Hospitality Suite at the Spring Conference.  Our 
theme this year is "Come Play with Great South Bay 
- An Afternoon of Games and Appetizers."  If you 
are unable to attend the meeting, please come to 
support our Hospitality Suite activities.   

If you are unable to attend the Spring Conference 
and are itching to look at some boats; there is the 
Long Island Boat Show at Grumman Studio's, 500 
Grumman Rd., W. Bethpage, NY from Thursday, 10 
March until Sunday, 13 March.  The District is 
looking for people to help support the USPS booth.  
If you would like to go to the show, this is a perfect 
opportunity to also support the District.  If you would 
like to help support the booth, please let me know.  
They are looking for volunteers for Friday and 
Sunday.  

The District 3 Memorial Service will be held on 
Sunday, 3 April at the United Methodist Church in 
Port Washington on Sunday, 3 April, 2016. This 
interfaith service specifically recognizes those 
District 3 members who have passed from 1 March 
2015 to present; it also remembers all District 3 
members. More information will be provided at the 
18 March General Meeting at the Rusy Bohm.    

Enjoy the warmer weather and the countdown to 
SPRING!! 
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Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  Saturday  

  1 
 

 
Last Quarter 

Moon 

2 

 
 

Executive Meeting 
1930 

East Islip Library 

3 
 

4 
 

5 
 
 

 

6 7 
 

8 9 
 
 

 
New Moon 

10 11 

 
D3 Spring 

Conference 
Melville 
Marriott 

12 
 

D3 Spring 
Conference 

Melville 
Marriott 

13 
 
 

 
 

14 
 

15 

 
 

 
First Quarter 

Moon 

16 
 

17 
 

 

18 
 
 

General 
Meeting 

Rusy Bohm 
2000 

19 
 
 

20 
 

 

 

21 22 

 
23 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Full Moon 

24 
 

25 
 
 
 
 
 

 

26 
 

27 
 

 

28 
 

29 
 

30 31 
 
 

 
Last Quarter 

Moon 

 
 

 

 

           

Upcoming Events:   
 

 Day Date Event Uniform Time Location 
 

 Sunday 3 April D3 Memorial Service A with Cap 1530 Port Washington 
 Wednesday 6 April Executive Meeting  1930 East Islip Library 
 Friday 29 April General Meeting F 2000 Rusy Bohm 
 Sunday 1 May Spring Brunch  1100 Snapper Inn ï Oakdale 
 Wednesday 4 May Executive Meeting  1930 East Islip Library 
 Sat ï Fri 14-20 May National Safe Boating Week 
 Saturday 14 May National Safe Boating Week- Squadron Picture  TBD TBD 
 Saturday 21 May GSB 75

th
 Anniversary Gala Uniform A w/Bow Tie 1900 Captain Billôs- Bay Shore 

 Friday 27 May General Meeting F 2000 Rusy Bohm 
 Saturday 28 May Raft Up   Zachôs Bay 
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